
ERMINESKIN  ENLIGHTENER
SERVING THE ERMINESKIN & STEINHAUER COMMUNITIES

This is our community newsletter sharing information about your 
community with you!

April 2023 CIRCULATION 1800

ERMINESKIN COMMUNITY LEAGUE - 10709 32A Avenue  PHONE - 780-438-6623        EMAIL - eclinfo1@gmail.com 

WEBSITE - ermineskincommunity.ca  OFFICE HOURS - Tuesdays and Thursdays 6:30pm - 8:30pm

UPDATE Agm poster to the 
requested info in my email

Remove the logo-looks weird on 
the same page twice

Remember to change the month

mailto:eclinfo1@gmail.com


ERMINESKIN ENLIGHTENER  April 2023

NEWSLETTER ADVERTISING RATES

 February issue submit by Dec 20
April issue submit by  Feb 28
June issue submit by  Apr 30

September issue submit by July 30
 November issue submit by Sept 30

Our advertisers play an important role in our 
community, as they support us and many of our 

endeavors.

By prepaying for 5 issues in February, you can 
receive a 10% discount.

Payment due before the submit deadline above.

For more information visit our website at 
www.ermineskincommunity.ca

The Ermineskin Board of Directors meets the 
second Tuesday of every month at 7:00 PM

All are welcome to attend however only  ECL 
members have voting privileges.

Upcoming Board Meetings:

April 11th and June 13th

Annual General Meeting: May 9th

If you have a special concern,  please call the  
office (780-438-6623)  or email 

(eclinfo1@gmail.com)  to have it added to the 
agenda. 

Member Non-
Member

Business card
(2W” x 3.5”H)

$15 $20

 ¼ Page 
(3.75W” x 5.00”H)

$30 $140

½ Page 
(7.50W” x 5.00”H)

$50 $70

ECL BOARD DIRECTORS: 2022-2023

President: Kent McMullin - kent.mcmullin@gmail.com

Vice President:   This could be YOU!

2nd Vice President: Shannon den Besten

Treasurer: Kirk Morris

Secretary: Vanessa Tran - ECLwebmaster1@gmail.com

Memberships: Vanessa Tran

Social Director:  This could be YOU!

Building Management and Rinks: Piet den Besten

Newsletter: ECL Office       eclinfo1@gmail.com

Enlightener Distribution:   This could be YOU!

              Are you interested in being a newsletter carrier?

 ENW (Edmonton neighborhood Watch) Ambassadors: 

Neil Thompson and David Long                     - 

ermineskinsteinhauerw@gmail.com

PROGRAMS

Edmonton Girl Guides: edmbettymartindc@girlguides.ca

 https://www.girlguides.ca/WEB/AB/

59th Greenfield Scout Troop: 

scouts.orange@59thedmontonscouts.com

Soccer:  DD3.Kaskitayo@swemsa.ca

Quilting & UFO Crafts: Pat Vos - (780) 886-7838  and 

Arlene - (780) 437-6786

Craft Fair: eclcraftfair@gmail.com     This could be YOU!

PRESCHOOL:

Dani Lang                    ermineskinpreschool@gmail.com

ECL Office Host: Kalie den Besten  - eclinfo1@gmail.com

Community Services: City of Edmonton (311)
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Enlightened Entertainment
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PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE:

Annual General Meeting – May 9th, 6 – 8 pm

Wine Tastings, Virtual Cooking, Friday Night Fires?

Our Annual Meeting is May 9, 2023 at 7 pm.  We invite all members to attend.  Councillor Jennifer Rice and the 
Honourable Richard Feehan, MLA will attend and share insights relating to our community. Come and thank  Hon. 
Feehan for his service to our community and to the Province of Alberta as he retires and heads to Vancouver Island.

We invite you to come at 6 pm for pizza and network with your neighbours. If you are looking for opportunities to help 
build the community that you live in, we have opportunities for involvements on some of our committees and on the 
Board. We are looking for volunteers to help with programming. We need a Craft Fair director, someone to plan the 
kids’ Halloween Party, newsletter distributor and carriers, or a volunteer to support Friday Night Fire Pits.

Terwillegar has online cooking classes and in person wine tastings, Riverbend has a supervised youth Dungeon and 
Dragons session.  Please come out at 6pm and share your ideas and stay for the AGM.

Duggan Tunnel Replacement

EPCOR has been a great partner with our League for the past five years as we worked together on the two drainage 
ponds at Ermineskin Park and Steinhauer School.  It is great to see new sledding spaces being created and it will be 
great to see soccer and baseball once again played in both parks.

We are working with a great new EPCOR engagement team on the Duggan Tunnel Replacement project.  Work began 
on March 7 and if everything goes smoothly will wind down in the Summer of 2024. This is an important infrastructure 
project that is important to the City of Edmonton and a priority issue for the League.  The goal for this project is to 
replace the sewer lines to move effluents more efficiently with an added bonus of the elimination of sewer gas odours 
seeping into homes, backyards and the Community League building.

The new sewer tunnel will run from 29A Ave and 111th Street north on 111th to 34th Ave, east on 34th Ave and then north 
on 106 St all the way to LY Cairns school. The first of twelve, 11 storey deep, shafts will be created on 34th Ave, half 
way between 106th and 111th Street.  This work began on March 7.  In April, EPCOR will start on a shaft on the 
north-east corner of 34th Ave and 106 St.

This project will create traffic new congestion patterns on already busy streets:
·         23rd Ave from QEII to Terwillegar
·         from QEII along 34th to 119th Street
·         south on 111th to Twin Brooks
·         of course on 106th Street right through the middle of Duggan and Rideau Park

We ask for your patience and understanding as EPCOR takes on this important piece of infrastructure.  EPCOR will 
work with the City of Edmonton to address traffic concerns (speed, shortcutting through residential areas etc.) as they 
arise.

Please contact the League with any concerns and we will forward those to EPCOR.

Please come out on May 9 and get to know your neighbours.

Kent McMullin
President
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Create poster for 
Councillor Updates 
website
-June

Risen Lord 
Church-Summer Bible 
Camp-June

Interested in being our 
Soccer Director:  Contact 
ECLinfo1@gmail.com.
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Your Guiding Adventure starts here!
We are looking for volunteers to inspire the next generation 
to be everything they want to be! As a Girl Guide leader, 
you will mentor girls in the community as they explore new 
challenges, develop new skills, build confidence, and find 
their voice. In Guiding, you will have access to 
member-only training, special events, scholarships, and 
opportunities to make strong friendships with other women 
across Canada and the world.
Sign up today to be a Girl Guide volunteer 
at www.girlguides.ca/volunteer

Ermineskin Quilting & UFO Schedule  2023
Ermineskin Community League   10709-32A Ave NW Edmonton

March 25 9:30 am – 4 pm Saturday Community Care Quilts
April 15 9:30 am – 4 pm Saturday UFO
May 6 9:30 am – 4 pm Saturday UFO

ERMINESKIN ENLIGHTENER  April 2023

Enlightened Entertainment

May 9th,2023

http://www.girlguides.ca/volunteer?fbclid=IwAR0_ULvUtxAJhNLo1cyh5UTwLZDCeWkuXFlAHQ68rz6-IOZUN2L2kXLBUtQ
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Remember to update the 
Church ad in June
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Move extra ads here for future issues

Bread ad can be business card 
size if needed (check if prints too 
small first)

Nazarene QR code, available in 
vertical business size as well
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Move extra ads here for future issues


